
COLLEGE COUNCIL – November 6, 2009
CC-127 in Bill Brod Community Center ● 12-1:30pm
	TOPIC / PRESENTER
	KEY POINTS / NEXT STEPS (Action)

	Introductions
	

	Approval of Minutes
Presenter:  Chris Robuck
	· Approved minutes from October 16, 2009
· 

	Full Time Faculty Report
Presenter:  Eric Lewis
	· The Faculty Senate had a great concern about and discussed issues regarding seat loads and directives related to seat loads.  
· Mindy Brown commented on the very positive movement on use of the testing center.  There has been conversation regarding the use of the testing center for make-up testing, resources, number of seats available and other accommodations.  At this time the testing center is not an appropriate venue for whole class testing and options for this are being discussed.  Testing center guidelines can be found at:  http://depts.clackamas.edu/testing/

	Food Service Committee Updates
Presenter:  Courtney Wilton
	· Feedback on the new food service vendor and the Cougar Station has been positive.  The college had been struggling in this are for many years but has a positive outlook with this new vendor.  Currently, the college will be receiving money to help with deferred maintenance and upgrades in the cafeteria.  The new vendor really wants to be here and we have direct contact with a very hands-on owner.  This has been a big learning curve for their company but they are very open to suggestion and willing to work out everything that they can.  A catering menu should be available in mid to late November.  Catering is not exclusive to our current vendor.
· The process that was followed was more extensive than previous contracts.  Large companies don’t have an interest in an operation of our size so the food service committee stepped up and began a recruitment of local companies to bid for our cafeteria service.  The process came down to 5 vendors and was then reduced to 3 vendors.  The process included initial informal interviews with cafeteria tours, a formal interview with the committee, and then a final interview to determine the best fit for the college.
· Bruce Nelson gave a visual presentation of the past processes versus the current process.  

	Assessment Task Force Update
Presenter:  Steffen Moller, Steve Beining
	· Steffen Moller and Steve Beining presented a powerpoint with updates on course assessment.  Topics covered areas of assessment including what it is, why it is worth doing, the accreditation requirements and recommendations, tracking, and upcoming fall and winter term course assessments.  At this time course assessment is not mandatory but it will be mandatory at a to-be-determined time in the future.  Assessment tracking tools are available this fall term for some courses, and all courses will have this available during winter term.  
· Concern has been expressed from faculty that, over time, this might turn into an instructor assessment rather than a course assessment.  This should be clarified as the discussion is continued.  It is not intended to be an instructor evaluation but rather a way to improve the instruction of the course.  

· How are instructor outcomes versus course outcomes monitored?  Will this create some uniformity with course outcomes?  The academic freedom that faculty express happens within the course outlines established with the department.  This is absolutely not a barrier to academic freedom.  There may be a common rubric that everyone follows but faculty may assess in different ways.

	Faculty Emeritus Status ISP
1st Reading

Presenter:  Bill Briare
	· It is recommended that the ISP for Faculty Emeritus Status be removed as an ISP.  This doesn’t really belong in ISP as this isn’t an actual procedure or standard.  This item should be proposed as a board policy.  The removal from ISP of Faculty Emeritus Status is not an elimination of the status.  
· Approved

	New Phone System
Presenter:  Stuart Long
	· Beginning the week of November 16, the process will begin to roll out the rest of the new phone system upgrades to the campus.  An email will go out prior to a group’s training to inform them of the upcoming training.  Please encourage people to attend this training so that they can be informed on how to use their phones.  
· The new phones will be direct inward dialing.  Once all of the phones are connected, a directory will be available.  Currently, the best phone extension directory is available through the Outlook address book.  

	President’s Council Report
Presenter:  Chris Robuck
	· Positions to be opened include:  Computer/Network Technician 1.0 FTE, College Welcome/Student Success Department Receptionist 1.0 FTE, Human Resource Operations Manger 1.0 FTE.
· There has been further discussion about smoking on campus.  The intent is to go tobacco free.  No final decision has been made and a process will be followed to get there.  Surveys for staff and students will be forthcoming.  Please contact CUDC members with your comments, concerns and suggestions.  

	Classified Association Report

	· No Report

	Part Time Faculty Association Report
	· The fall newsletter is out.  There was a good turnout for advocacy training at OEA last month.  Upcoming general association meeting.  Bargaining will be coming up in 2010.

	Associated Student Government Report
	· Congressman Kurt Schrader will be coming on Tuesday, November 10th for a meeting in CC 127 for anyone who would like to attend.  All are welcome.  There will also be a free breakfast from 7:30 – 10:00 am in the CC Mall on that same day.

	Exempt Association Report
	· After discussion in the exempt group, the traditional breakfast in December is going to be moved to about finals week in Winter term.  Many events in the fall are overlapping so exempt would like to move this to March.  More information will be forthcoming.

	General Announcements
	· Clackamas County had to cancel a health vaccination event at the college due to a shortage of the vaccines.  A date will be forthcoming.  Maureen Mitchell estimates that it should be near the end of the month.

· Oregon City Schools will also be having their State of the Schools luncheon here at CCC on November 10th in the Gregory Forum.  Chuck Clemans will also give a State of the College address to this group on behalf of the college.


	FIND COLLEGE COUNCIL MINUTES at http://www2.clackamas.edu/committees/collegecouncil/index.aspx?content=meetings
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